

# **BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL**

## **MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 12<sup>TH</sup> DECEMBER 2017**

### **AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.30PM**

PRESENT Mr. Fraser ( chair ), Mrs J. Childs, Mr. S. Pashley , Mrs. S. Hill, Mr. M. Quigley  
NCC.

#### **108. Apologies for absence.**

Mr. & Mrs. Ing, Mrs. T. Taylor B.D.C.

#### **109. Question time.**

There were no members of the public present.

#### **109a. Declarations of Interest.**

There were no declarations.

#### **110. Adoption of Minutes**

It was proposed by Mrs. Childs & seconded by Mr. Pashley that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> November 2017 be accepted. All were in agreement.

#### **111. Matters arising.**

Still no reply from NAVAC reference PRS licence.

Still no reply from The Charity Commission.

Mr. Pashley informed the meeting that he and Mr. Ing has carried out an inspection of the village highway and passed on the relevant information to highways. Highways have responded by unblocking the drains outside the Old Post Office and the White Horse.

Mr. Pashley suggested one of the Parish Councillors bring a I Pad to the meeting and any issues raised could be sent direct to the relevant authority.

Mr. Simon Pashley is still pursuing setting up a parish web site.

Mr. Pashley gave the Council outline details of the proposed new plans by Hanson's for the quarry on the north side of the village.

It was agreed we invite someone from Hanson's to our next meeting and also inform local residents of this meeting.

### **112. Village Hall**

It was agreed we should move the notice board in the hall and install it in the entrance and move the first world war memorials to the interior of the hall.

As Sutton Cum Lound is not holding a Burns Supper next year ( believed Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> January ) it was agreed we should try to hold this event.

We could maybe cater for 6 or 7 tables with 6 people per table. Mrs. Childs , Mrs. Fraser and Mrs. Hill will cater for the evening with a bottle of whisky supplied on each table.

Cost to be estimated for the event perhaps £10.00 ? a head.

Mr. Fraser has agreed with assistance from Mrs. Child to pipe in the Haggis ( with a difference ).

We have received an e-mail from Julian to hold exercise class in the hall. He requires hall costs and availability.

This information to be passed to him and if he is in agreement the hall hiring agreement to be forwarded to him.

All in agreement.

We have sent an e-mail to CDA requesting them to register the hob, oven and fridge.

When you try to register them on line there is a problem.

The information we sent to CDA is as follows,

Oven. Matrix MS200 single oven. Model MS200SS type 10136. 3TsX.

Ceramic hob CDA HC6211FR Unable to find serial number.

Fridge MFU201 under counter. Unable to find serial number.

The oven, hob and extractor fan were sold as a package for £389.00.

The fridge was £269.00.

Mrs. Child's to update the hall fire risk assessment regarding new kitchen fittings.

The clerk to contact Ransford Electrical about the installation of a new external light on the side of the hall on the road to the hunt.

It was agreed that due to recent incidents in the Village Hall Parish Councillors should do a weekly rota to check the hall after hiring events in order to see that no damages have occurred or other matters which should be brought to the attention of the council.

### **113. Planning.**

There was no planning matters.

### **114. Grant Applications**

Mr. Quigley informed the meeting that there was a N.C.C. Local Improvement Scheme grant which should be looked into.

### **115. Highways.**

The Parish Council has received an e-mail from a resident who was involved in a road traffic accident at the junction of the A638 & Old London Road.

This resident requested we try to put pressure on the Police and local authorities to get the speed limit reduced to 30mph in the village.

The Parish Council informed the resident that we have over the years tried to get the village speed limit reduced, but the authorities have always come back stating they do not have the evidence that there is a problem.

Mr. Quigley will take this up with N.C.C.

We have received an e-mail from the local police about the monitoring parking on the footpath outside Milestone Court. This seems positive.

### **116. Correspondences**

There was no correspondence.

### **117. FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR NOVEMBER 2017**

Current account at the end of November	£7350.79
Nottingham Building Society at 31 <sup>st</sup> March 2017	£14270.91

#### **Accounts to pay November 2017**

B.D.C. Village Hall rates	£12.00
Village Hall gas.	£16.91
Village Hall electric.	£18.05
Anglian Water	£0.00

Water Plus	£22.77
Joy Ford Village Hall clean	£20.00
Ransford Electrical hall inspection	£390.00
Ransford Electrical repair & replace outside lights.	£77.50
Ransford Electrical work to new cooker.	£276.67
Total for Ransford. £744.17	
Steve Ball final bill to remove rubbish & finalise floor.	£100.00
Lloyd Jones boiler service	£70.00
Lloyd Jones supply new room stat.	£187.20
Total for Lloyd Jones £257.20	
Neil Cornwell Replace drain cover.	£110.00
Powertech deposit for mower.	£250.00
<b>TOTAL PAYMENTS</b>	<b>£1551.10</b>

#### **Receipts for November 2017**

Barnby Moor Line Dancing	£60.00
Mr Rothwell	£0.00
Fly ball	£57.00
Pipes & Drums Andy	£0.00
Mrs. Gadd hall hire	£48.00
Caravans	£176.00
<b>Total Receipts for October</b>	<b>£341.00</b>

It was proposed by Mr. Fraser and seconded by Mrs. Child's that the financial statement be accepted. All in agreement.

#### **118. Village Matters**

Mrs. Child's suggested the Parish Council send a letter to Mrs. Everett thanking her for the donations of Christmas decorations for the Village Hall.

As the purchase of a sit on mower has been discussed at previous meetings it was agreed Mr.Ing should go ahead with this and order the machine.

**119. Date of the next meeting.**

Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> January 2018

Chairman .C. L Fraser.....Date 9<sup>th</sup> January 2018